
Week 5 Update 

The Legislature convened for the thirteenth, fourteenth, and fifteenth legislative days of the Regular 
Session this week. The Legislature will take next week off for a constituent work week. They will 
reconvene on Tuesday, March 19. 

House committees gave favorable reports to two RSA bills: 

• HB123, by Rep. Hill, authorizes the St. Clair DAY Program to participate in TRS; and 
• HB212, by Rep. Kiel, removes the requirement that retirement benefit garnishments for 

restitution must first run through the District Attorneys’ Restitution Recovery Division. 

The Senate passed two RSA bills, which now move to the House for consideration: 

• SB12, by Sen. Elliott, removes the earnings limit for retirees who serve as elected officials in 
positions that are eligible to participate in ERS; and 

• SB32, by Sen. Barfoot, removes the requirement that retirement benefit garnishments for 
criminal restitution must first run through the District Attorneys’ Restitution Recovery Division. 

No new bills impacting RSA were introduced this week. 

 


